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MINUTES 
July 18, 2017 

 
Members in Attendance:  Dave Walcher, Jim Bullock, Eileen Kinney, Joe Thome, 
Jim O’Connor 
 
Guests in Attendance:  Marc Condojoni, Glenn Tapia, Leslie Smith, Katie Hecker, 
Erin Crites, Chrystal Owin, Kim English 
 
Administrative:  
The June 2017 minutes were approved (Eileen Kinney motion, Joe Thome second). 
 
The Board decided to nominate Deb Duran to continue as Co-Chair, pending her 
agreement to continue.  This will be addressed at the August meeting.  
 
The draft Funding Application was distributed and discussed. Marcy will provide an 
electronic copy to board members requesting feedback before the August Board 
meeting.  
 
CAM Evaluation Presentation: 
Guests Glenn Tapia, Erin Crites and Chrystal Owin presented the results of the 
Colorado Assessment Match (CAM) study that was funded by the Board, including 
a brief history of relevant statutes and the Standardized Offender Assessment 
(SOA) process. This study found minimal consistency in treatment matching 
between the CAM decision making tool and clinical judgment when all seven 
treatment levels were assessed. However, consistency improved when the seven 
treatment levels were collapsed into three broader categories.  The results of the 
study will be utilized to inform policy development amongst those state agencies 
required by statute to implement the SOA process.  The Board was thanked for 
supporting this process and funding the CAM evaluation. 
 
CCJC Conference Update: 
The CCJC planning committee is still processing the information from the 
conference evaluations from the 2017 conference.  The plenary sessions all 
received a high level of positive feedback.  There was positive feedback about the 
conference overall. The Board committed to continue at least the same level of 
funding to future conferences (2018, 2019 and 2020). 

  
ACA Subcommittee: 
The Board decided to wait to ask the ACA subcommittee to start again.  It was 
suggested that the CTB staff get in touch with the Criminal Justice Liaisons within 
each Behavioral Health Organization as a next step to stay current with the system 
changes at the state level in healthcare. 

 
Next Meetings: 
Tuesday, August 15, 2017, Tuesday, September 19, 2017 
All meetings are from 1:00-3:00pm at the Division of Criminal Justice, 710 Kipling Street 
3rd Floor Conference Room. Meetings and minutes and other documents are posted on 
the Correctional Treatment Board’s website: 
 
http://www.courts.state.co.us/Administration/Unit.cfm?Unit=ctb  

http://www.courts.state.co.us/Administration/Unit.cfm?Unit=ctb

